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Minutes of the meeting on April 4, 2016 of the Historical Preservation Board of the TOWN 
OF ORCHARD PARK, Municipal Center, Historic Preservation Office, S4295 South Buffalo 
Street, Orchard Park, New York at 7:00 PM, present were the following: 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Norm Stoj, Chairman  
     Henry Heppner 

Michael Stock 
Ryan Keem 
Mike Sherry, Town Board Liaison 

 
EXCUSED:   Thomas Jaeger 

Suzanne Kulp 
Bradley Rauch        

    Wayne Bieler         
 

OTHERS PRESENT:      Danielle Ostrander, Recording Secretary 
   
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Chairman Norm Stoj. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 
Mr. Stock made a MOTION, seconded by Mr. Keem, to APPROVE the minutes from the 
February 1, 2016 meeting. 

    
MINUTES UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 
1.) Application Received 

 
Chairman Stoj mentioned how he received an application from Katherine Bihr of 4528 
Freeman Road. She attended a meeting a few months back and then filled out an 
application. The Board reviewed the application. 
 
Mr. Heppner made a MOTION, seconded by Mr. Stock, to APPROVE the application for 
designation at 4528 Freeman Road. 
 
MOTION UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED.  

 
2.) Partnering with The Village 

 
Chairman Stoj contacted the CLG office about partnering with the Village. The Town 
can partner with the Village, however the Village needs to become a CLG, needs an 
ordnance similar to the Town’s, and there needs to be a written agreement between the 

Town and the Village to partner.  
 
Mr. Keem asked if there would be two (2) separate boards, one (1) combined board, or if 
it was something that would need to be worked out. Chairman Stoj mentioned how it is 
something that would need to be worked out. 
 
Chairman Stoj mentioned how Mr. Jaeger will be taking the lead on moving forward 
with this. 
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3.)    Landmark Society Meeting 
 

Chairman Stoj brought up how the Landmark Society meeting is coming up on May 
5th-7th in Albany and that he plans to attend. The rest of the Board is also welcomed to 
attend. There is a scholarship to apply for that is $300 towards a hotel and the 
registration fee.   

 
4.) Loraine Weiss – Email 

 
Chairman Stoj received an Email from Loraine Weiss mentioning how Clarence is 
offering a training session on April 29th and 30th. Chairman Stoj mentioned how he 
planned to attend this as well. Mr. Keem mentioned how he would like to attend this 
training session.  

 
5.) New/Old Business 

 
(a.) Barn on Jewett Holmwood 

 
Chairman Stoj mentioned how Supervisor Keem requested the Board for any 
information they have on the barn. It was concluded that the Board did not 
have any additional information that they could give the Supervisor that he did 
not already have. 

 
(b.) Meeting with Bohner 

 
Chairman Stoj will be setting up a meeting with Mr. Bohner on Baker Road to 
discuss his home designated.  

  
 

 
The next meeting will be on Monday, June 6th at 7:00 PM in the Historic Preservation 
office on the 1st floor. 
 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 7:45 P.M. 
 
DATED:    4/4/2016                    Danielle Ostrander     
REVIEWED:  4/4/2016                     Historic Preservation Board Secretary 
 

 
Norm Stoj, Historic Preservation Board Chairman   


